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MINUTES 
CITY COMMISSION MEETING 

CITY HALL, 701 WASHINGTON ST.  
 

Wednesday, May 1, 2019  5:30 p.m. 
 

 
The governing body met in regular session on May 1, 2019, at 5:30 p.m. in the City Commission Room at City Hall, 
with the following members being present: Commissioners Matthew, Hasch, Snavely, Lambertz, and Sacco.  

  
Absent:  None. 
             
Other Officers: City Manager Amy Lange, City Clerk Stacey Smith, Finance Director Amber Farha, and City Attorney 
Justin Ferrell. 
  
There being a quorum present, Mayor Matthew called the meeting to order.  
  
Visitors: Toby Nosker, Jim Lowell, Darla Bebber, Kim Reynolds, Bill Garrison, Kathy Kindel, Robert Frasier. Staff 
present: Ron Copple, Public Works Director; Jeremy Arnold, Utilities Director; Bruno Rehbein, Building Inspector; Eric 
Voss, Fire Chief; Ric Fredrickson, Police Chief. 
 
The invocation was followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
Amy Lange added a study session for discussion of a rehab grant.  
 
Commissioner Hasch moved to approve the agenda as amended. Commissioner Lambertz seconded. Motion carried. 
 
 
DISCUSSION AGENDA (Items Deserving of Brief Discussion, Action may be taken) 
 
Financial Quarterly Report 
Amber Farha said property and sales taxes and franchise fees are on target for the year. Ambulance revenues are up, 
as well as utilities. 
 
 
ACTION AGENDA (Action Expected) 
 
Approval of April 17, 2019 Minutes 
Commissioner Sacco moved to approve the minutes from April 17, 2019. Commissioner Snavely seconded. Motion 
carried. 
 
Approval of Appropriation Ordinance #8  
Commissioner Snavely moved to approve appropriation ordinance #8. Commissioner Sacco seconded. Motion carried. 
 
 
REPORTS 
 
Manager’s Report 
Amy Lange said she has applied for a Duclos grant for front lobby remodel. She said we have not yet heard whether 
we have received the FAA grant to expand the runway. 
 
Staff Reports 
Eric Voss informed the commission that an ambulance was rolled on its side yesterday during a transfer to Wichita. No 
one was injured. 
 
Ric Fredrickson said 31 pounds of prescription meds were turned in during last weekend’s drug take back. The 
department, along with fire and the county, held an active shooter drill at the college today. 
 
Mayor/Commissioner Comments & Reports 
Amy Lange filled the commission in on the pool slide progress. We are ready for them, but due to the harsh winter, the 
company won’t make the date originally set, and most likely the slide won’t be installed until the pool is filled. 
 
 
ADJOURN  
 
There being no further business, at 5:45 p.m. it was moved and seconded to adjourn to a study session to discuss the 
annual citywide cleanup, as well as a housing rehab grant with the Federal Home Loan Bank. 
  
 
 
(Seal) 
        /s/ Stacey Smith    

City Clerk 


